
 

October 3, 2018 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on September 
27, 2018. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 19th, 2018 meeting.   
Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report.  The property across from the Town hall 
has 2 dwellings on one parcel.  The owner has been contacted and said that the land was sold 
on a land contract.  They are being notified that the unfinished house does not have a valid 
building permit or a sanitary permit.  They also cannot run a business at the location without 
the Towns’ approval. 
Dean Folts has taken some of the garbage and building materials off the property.  The razing 
process will continue. 
 
Jaime White, Stocor, no longer needs to use an office trailer at 845 Hwy 73 South.  They will 
not need the extension after November 1, 2018. 
 
The Board discussed the installation of the doors at the town hall.  The bid that the Town 
received was for $4292.  Passineau will call to see if he can negotiate a better price. 
 
Heeg made a motion to accept the Certified Survey Map for Alan Wondzell.  Frank seconded it.  
Motion passed.    
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.   
The following were results of Municipal Court on 8-1-18: 
Michelle Bretl-Violation of the Nuisance Ordinance- pled not guilty 
John Hansford-Dog running loose-No contest-$124 
Amber Hulke-Dog running loose-No contest-$124 
Scott Brehm has viewed and recorded all cars on Ken Jaecks’s property on Hwy 73.  He will 
verify information with the sheriff’s department and will have the property cleared of all items 
and vehicles in violation of the Nuisance ordinance. 
11253 County Road Z should have been taken back by the County for unpaid taxes.  Dave will 
check with the County to see who he has to talk to regarding the property cleaned up.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  John Becker, Becker Sign, has paid the personal 
property tax that has been delinquent for 3 years.  All personal property has been paid for this 
year.  
 
64th is done for the exception of the shouldering.   
The 5 year roadwork plan will be updated. 
 
Forbes has a person that is starting to clear the public access on South Shore Road.  He has 
signed paperwork stating that the Town is not liable if he gets hurt in the process.  The Town 
will have to look for someone to clear the brush and stumps.   
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


